Soderville Blaine Athletic Association

Board Meeting Minutes

Date: June 9, 2013
Board Members in Attendance

Greg Zimmer

President
Ernie Johnson

Vice President

Mike Laciskey

Treasurer

Derrell Singh



Chris Vogel

Corinne Olson

Carl Nyberg

Bob Miller

Not in Attendance
Tom Dreshar

Ben Stai

Craig Weston

Mike Stone 

Others in Attendance

Gail Hensler
Trent Hensler

Corryn Anderson
Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7:07pm.
Derrell made a motion to approve the April 21, 2013 meeting minutes, Greg seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – none
New Business
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Anderson/Stai –Greg mentioned that we terminated Jenny because we lost a lot of money last year.  Corryn is our new Concessions Coordinator.  Corryn says so far everything is ok.  There is not a lot to compare against because of the slow start to the season.  So far it’s been a lot of trial and error and figuring it out.  I’ve created a bunch of spreadsheets that may make things easier, see where things are being sold.  I changed prices on a few items to be more consistent with other ball fields.  Mike mentioned that Teri Pierro is willing to help out.  Chris mentioned that many big tournaments are coming up so wants to make sure Corryn is aware.  Greg asked Corryn to be more aware of not wasting product at the end of the night and also try to be efficient in restocking food.  Corryn said we are shutting down the grill at 7:30 each night to avoid waste.  Greg reminded Corryn that umpires are entitled to a free meal and beverage.  We just made a beverage run last week.
.
Umpires – Hensler – no complaints or problems with umpires.  The website we are using keeps crashing on us.  We will try to get through the season and look for a new website next year.  Greg asked if we could utilize the SBAA website or ask NGIN if they could help.  Will contact NGIN in the future.  Greg mentioned that a 16U SBAA kid maliciously ran over a catcher at the first game of the season.  This kid is currently suspended for the year, until the board needs determines what to do.  Greg reviewed the incident report that was filed.  The coach, Chad Johnson, talked with the player and said the situation is under control.  He suspended him for one game.  Ernie mentioned that MYAS usually requires that the coach/player need to appeal the decision.  The Board suggests that Chad be the best person to determine if the player should be reinstated.  Gail mentioned that they would like to umpire the 13U State Tournament - Greg will contact Dawson at MYAS.  Greg also mentioned seeing an email from Gail regarding umpire wages.  Greg mentioned concerns around handling traveling vs. recreational games.  Gail said they have 7 high school baseball players who recently signed up to umpire games and they are doing really well.  MYAS is paying $59/game.  Greg said we will talk about it this winter.  Two umpires that handle the 19U games could go to other associations if we don’t pay a similar rate.  We would like them to stay with SBAA.  Greg said he would love to see more high school kids work as umpires.  They can make good money and the kids would look up to them.  Gail says we need to pay Jim and Karl $60/game. Ernie agreed we should pay Jim that amount.  Greg made a motion to pay Jim and Karl $60/game.  Corrine seconded.  All in favor.
In-house baseball (Junior) – Stai/Stone – not present.  Corrine says 6U is going well.
In-house baseball (Senior) – Zimmer – No issues except 16U kid mentioned above.
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – All good.
Traveling baseball – Johnson – Winning 70% of league wins, good momentum for the season.  Financials are looking good.  All is going well.  We cancelled the Blaine Classic.  We lost $3-4K on trophies, umpires, etc…
Field/Game Scheduling – Anderson – scheduling is finally done.  We did it different this year to try to fill the fields at Lions and City every night.  It was good for concessions purposes.  However, Gail mentioned that this caused a lot of havoc with umpire scheduling because they were notified too late.  Chris mentioned that Girls Fastpitch is likely causing a problem because their scheduling meetings are late in the spring.  Greg mentioned that we are not in business to make a lot of money in concessions therefore scheduling games should not be delayed to accommodate concessions revenue.  Ernie mentioned maybe we could make umpire scheduling aware of the number of games there will be.  However, Gail said this will add more work.  Gail said this winter we need to improve the field and umpire scheduling process.
Clinics – Fanning – not present
Equipment – Singh – everybody’s got everything.
Treasurer – Laciskey – Carl will send Traveling BB financials electronically.  Traveling BB currently has a $25K balance and they expect to be approximately $15K by the end of the season.  Approximately $5K will be earmarked for improvements next year.  
Mike said the other SBAA financials are going well through April YTD.
Fundraising – Stone – not present.  Greg said we contributed to BYHA golf tournament.  Greg mentioned there is a Blaine Football golf tourney that we may want to also consider contributing to.  Corrine mentioned the kickoff party went well.  We had about 500 people here at the building, this was much higher than we expected.  We gave away 75 t-shirts in about 12 minutes.  We provided free pizza for the kids but charged the parents.  This covered our costs.  The night party was quieter than expected.  We were able to make the same amount of money as last year.  The silent auction went well as did the raffles.  Next year we will make some changes based on what we learned this year.  Greg thanked BYHA for donating $3,500 to SBAA.  Greg thanked Corrine for all the hard work.
Tournament Ball – Laciskey.  All teams played in their Eagan tournament this weekend.  The 10U tournament team made the Championship game but it got rained out.  I haven’t heard the results of the other teams.
Town Ball – Zimmer – no update
Uniforms – Singh – Taho moved to a new location on Constance & Hwy65.
Photos – Nelson – not present
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson – not present
Old Business – Derrell mentioned that the owner of Dave’s Sport Shop was asking parents about equipment.  The owner was upset that he didn’t get a chance at bidding on the business.  Derrell chose Taho based on the low prices they offered on the same equipment last year.  Derrell is following up with a rep at Dave’s.  Mike mentioned that he bought the tournament team uniforms from Taho and was very pleased with their service.
Ernie asked if it was ok to proceed with getting rolls of turf from Wayzata.  Ernie said Wayzata is willing to cut the rolls to whatever length we want.  The Board agreed to get 4 rolls of 20’ x 20’.
Greg mentioned SBAA donated $400 for improvements to the Blaine High School baseball field.  This contribution combined with donations from the Dugout Club and other parties resulted in significant improvements to the field.
Chris asked Greg to check with Tom Reiner to make sure the outlying fields are getting groomed once per week.  Greg will also ask Tom how to get started on improvements to Weisen’s field.

Greg would like to consider paying $200 to a tournament director (non Board Member) to run the end of season tournaments.  Ernie will provide a tournament checklist which will be handy.  Derrell made a motion, Greg seconded, all in favor.

Greg made a motion to donate $100 to Blaine Football for their golf tournament.  Derrell seconded.  All in favor.

Greg mentioned that our name is officially changed to Soderville Blaine Athletic Association at the IRS, State and bank.

Other
The next meeting is set for July 21, 2013 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Derrell, Greg seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 8:37 pm.

